GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 3RD  JULY 2012
AT 7.30PM IN VELINDRE VILLAGE HALL
Present:
         Mr Derek Price (Chairman)
                              Cllr Geraint Hopkins (Vice Chairman)

                              Mr David Edlin
                              Mr Eric Hoole
                              Mr Andrew Jones

In Attendance:    Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                                                                                                                  ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Derek Price took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting
     There were no declarations of interest 
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Ray Jeffries
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12th June  were approved 

subject to the following amendments:-
3(7) Glasbury School: the words “and PCC had agreed to provide a 

        sensible budget for the next 3 years” to be deleted.

4      Glasbury School: the words “had changed recently” to be 

        replaced by “was in the process of being changed”


     4) Matters Arising
          Glasbury School:
           AJ reported that the recruitment process for the appointment of a new 

           Head had been abandoned  due to falling pupil numbers – it was thought

           there could be as few as 5 children at the school come September as a 

           result of the cessation of the early learning provision.In the circumstances

           some alternative provision would be required (eg a play bus) and AJ 

           undertook to write to the new cabinet member for education  (Mfanwy          AJ
           Alexander) 
           Felindre Focus

           It was agreed to make a donation of £100 to cover the running costs

           Flooding

           The Three Cocks Hotel and The Barn had both been badly affected 

           and the brook in Velindre was still prone to flooding.GH undertook to           GH
           raise the issue with the new cabinet member.

      5) Planning Matters

          Becksfoot Glasbury                                                                                  
          It was noted that Mr Lewis had now lodged an Appeal and that the Council

          had been asked whether they wished to make any further comments 

          regarding the application. The matter was discussed at some length and it 
          was agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 7th February were not
          entirely accurate and MH was requested to prepare a fresh draft for 
          consideration by the Council. In the meantime it was decided not to make       MH
          any further comments to the Planning Inspectorate.
          The Waun HouseVelindre 

          There were no objections to the propose extension
      6) Literature & Information received
            (i)    Welsh Government – consultation on White Paper                  
              Entitled promoting Local Democracy
              MH confirmed that the Council were already complying with 

              the requirements appertaining to Community Councils. 
  (ii)   Neighbourhood Policing Report
                         Noted
                (iii)   The Regenerator       
     Noted                                   
7)  Financial Matters

       The Clerks fees and expenses for June amounting to £109.40
        were approved
8)     County Councillor’s Report

              GH was congratulated on bring elected Deputy Chairman of BBNP

              The BBNP LDP had been called in by the Welsh Government as they 

              were concerned that there was too  greater emphasis on environmental 

              issues at the expense of planning issues.There had been very little 

              consultation with the actual Community Councils affected as BBNP 

              were  of the view that One Voice Wales spoke for all Community 

              Councils.

              The Powys LDP was currently being reviewed  by a series of working

              parties and one of thee matters being considered was the classification 

              of communities into villages ,hamlets etc.The assumption seemed to be 

              that if there were no “amenities” then there would be no development
            . save for affordable housing     

             

9) AOB
DE pointed out that whilst the 39 bus stopped opposite the Harp on its

way to Brecon it did not stop on its way to Hay which was a great               EH                        inconvenience. EH to investigate.

It was felt that the 30 mph speed limit on the A438 should start
nearer Aberllynfi  House and carry on over Glasbury Bridge towards          MH
Llowes.MH was asked to establish whether Glasbury Community 

Council would be interested attending a joint meeting to discuss the 

Matter.

EH noted that the man living next to The Harp was still causing 

an obstruction by parking his vehicles on the pavement.

DP reported that he had received a letter from Bronllys Hospital League 

of Friends seeking the Council’s support.

       11)   Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 4th September in St Peter’s Church Hall,Glasbury
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.25pm    

